Dear Mr.Steave!

At first, I want to note positive changes that have taken place since last school year. Now our children can bay warm and various food and they've started to learn Thai. I hope they will be able to speak Thai to the end of the school year (because the skills of speaking and listening are more important for beginners than reading and writing). Thank you for thise changes!

But...

My son's caught a cold! He had never been sick since he started go to Somtawin school. But you decided to put aircons in the classroom and the children began to freeze and catch a cold. And not only my son is sick! I was against the installation of air conditioners and now strongly against their using in the classroom! And I don't want  to pay for son's disease (I mean 1000 baht). The health of children in school is a very important question, please pay special attention to it.

One more problem is PE. Second year our children every lesson do only one thing called «Under»:  they beat off the ball with his hands. They don't do any exercises more, don't play any game. Why? The teacher can't do any things more? Or he doesn't know what to do? Pleace help him.

Thank you for attention. I hope these problems will not go unnoticed.

P.S. Pleace can I visit the science lesson in Grade 7?

